
PTFA meeting 23.1.23 at 7pm 

Present: Kirsty Ibbitson, Emma Jasper, Laura Jennison, Wez Little, Lyndsey Majidzadeh, Rachel Robinson, Katie 

Savage, Gemma Stead 

Apologies: Jenny McVay 

Attendees had the opportunity to look at the designs for the new library which we have now raised enough 

funds for.  

Disco on 10.11.22 

Raised 1162 

 

Winter Fair 

Mostly positive feedback received. Wi-Fi issue was the main complaint. Refunds of stall fee offered to stall 

holders which only one stall holder requested. Big queue for Santa. Need to work a better system for this in 

future. Raised £1983. 

 

Santa’s Secret Room 

Liza, Jane & Kelly did a fantastic job. Access to the PTFA debit card made purchasing presents easier. Gemma 

transferred money quickly if presents were purchased by volunteers’ own money. Cutting wrapping paper in 

advance, having a team responsible for wrapping presents and Yr 6 pupils taking younger children back to 

their classrooms all made it more efficient.  

 

Suggestion to buy presents earlier in the year. Storage is an issue. Approx 1200 gifts purchased. Plenty of 

volunteers. If we get volunteers again then we will ask them to cut some wrapping paper in advance. Even 

though expenditure on SS presents was higher this year, still raised £1902. 

ACTION: Ask Liza, Jane & Kelly for their feedback.  

 

Bag2School 

Booked collection for Monday 6th February. Need to promote again. Agreed on a midweek text message and 

one on Sunday 5th February.  

Raised £265 last year. We will benefit from an increased price per kilo as have booked it twice this year.  

ACTION: KS to promote in the staff room.  

EJ to speak to Joanne in the school office to sort text messages.  

 

Amazon Smile 

Stopping on 20th February 2023. As a sweetener, Amazon will donate a one-off payment of half what we 

raised last year.  

Need to push EasyFundraising more as a result. Tui are doing 2% on EasyFundraising. Worth promoting on 

social media as people are currently looking to book holidays.  

ACTION: LJ to manage promotion of EasyFundraising.  

 

Baildon Farmers Market 

Charity stall booked for Saturday 25th March from 08:30 – 13:00 

Non uniform day for chocolate donations for tombola to take place on Fri 24th March.  

Agreed 1 in 10 wins on choc tombola.  

Name the Easter Chick/Bunny - £1 a go 

Lucky Dip  

ACTION: All need to look for Easter chicks and/or bunnies 

GS to sort Lucky Dip 

 

Kings Coronation 

School will cover this, PTFA activity not required.  

 



Empties Please - Printer cartridges 

There is a current issue as we haven’t been receiving funds. GS confirmed recycled ones aren’t accepted, only 

genuine, original ones. This could be the issue.  

ACTION: GS to look in to why they aren’t being accepted.  

 

World Book Day 

School covering this, PTFA involvement not required. 

 

Year 6  

Gemma & Liza have consulted with Yr 6 parents. They would like photo books. PTFA have previously donated 

£300 - £400 to Yr 6. PTFA are concerned about photo books. Approximately £5 per book (from Hobbycraft) 

and time consuming to personalise. May be more photos and content for some children than for others. 

Preference would be for photo booth at the leavers party at school as more inclusive. PTFA would like to ask 

the kids to vote about what they want. Suggestion for an autograph book. Only one child didn’t turn up for 

the Leavers’ Party last year.  

 

AGM in September 2023 needs to announce any changes to this formally.  

ACTION: GS to speak to Gemma & Liza. 

KS to request survey of Yr 6 children.  

 

Disco 

Proposal to organise another disco. KS suggested Thursday 25th May.  

Agreed we would need to group the discos differently (Nursery & Rec, Yrs 1 – 3, Yrs 4-6). Same timings as last 

one. Refreshments could be served outside.  

Better traffic management would be required. We could contact PCSOs to help with traffic and also 

encourage people to walk.  

ACTION: EJ to call disco company for availability.  

 

Baildon Carnival 

Dated confirmed as 8th July. Discussion about our involvement needed at future meeting.  

 

School Summer Fair 

Date confirmed as 21st July. Discussion needed at future meeting.  

 

Happy Circus 

Jointly organising with Sandal PTFA. Plan is to sell tickets in both schools from early March. Can sell remaining 

tickets at Baildon Carnival. 1200 tickets across the weekend, 600 per day.  

Will sell via Happy Circus website. Need to have some control so tickets are shared equally across both 

schools.  

Price recommendation for £36 per family of 4.  

Idea suggested to register interest in advance to establish idea of numbers and random selection as to who 

gets tickets.  

Happy Circus owner is currently ill so some events have been cancelled.  

 

My School Lottery 

Proposal to set up this scheme. Lottery ticket - £1 a week.  

Winners would be from our school.  

ACTION: WL to look in to whether this is viable.  

 

Penalty Shoot Out  

Proposal for sponsored event run by BCFC who would take 50% of profit.  Agreed that is a lot for BCFC to take 

and could raise more funds elsewhere.  

 



BBQ 

Chef Nathan would like a new BBQ as existing one was damaged at the Summer Fair and has been 

condemned. £900 quote for a new BBQ.  

ACTION: KS to speak to Phil Hiley to investigate how the damaged was caused plus storage options. 

EJ & WL to look into BBQs and cash flow to pay for this.  

 

Fundraising 

KS confirmed she would like future funds raised to go towards sound and lighting for the school hall. 

 

Next meeting: Monday 6th March, 7pm 


